SVBC Minutes for August10, 2009
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 by Pres.Mike Carpenter

at Clementine Downstairs

Present were 19 members and friends
· There are currently 266 members. 

· Treasurer, Marcia Lamphier reported a funds balance of $5,608.63 

· Report on weekly rides: 

         Monday:  
Going strong, alternating between The Nutt, Hillandale, & Mud Pond.

         Tuesday: 
The Ladies ride continues & will test a new venue inside Massanutten on 8/11/09.

      

         Wednesday:
The beat  goes on every Wednesday,leaving from HHS @ 5:45 sharp, Marcia Lamphier leads the Social Rode Ride.

      

         Thursday:  
No report.

                    

         Friday: 
The Friday Night 6 Pack ride will begin again on 8/21/09. Check the Forum for details. This ride includes some mandatory trail work. 
        .   

        Saturday:
   
        Sunday: 
Rich Harris is “back in the saddle again”, with a ride that moves along.

                                     OTHER STUFF:
Trail work continues, alternating between Massanutten & Hillandale. Finishing the “New Trail” at the Nutt is the goal this year.

Jason Williams is leading the charge, working on the PUMP TRACK at Hillandale. 
Riders from as far away have pitched in, on trail work at Trimble Mtn.

The Tour de Burg was a success and did manage to break even financially.

Philip, event coordinator for OCP reported on the SVF, held on 7/25/2009. It was a huge success, hosting 260 riders and earning over $4,000.00. As a follow up, there will be a presentation at OCP on September 4th by the two bicyclists who rode to Paraguay, South America.

VDOT is holding a Bike/Ped meeting on 9/29/09 and all SVBC members and interested bicyclist are encouraged to attend to show support for continued improvement in Bike/Ped facilities, in particular greenways.

Jeremiah Bishop discussed the upcoming Blue Ridge Cup Cyclo Cross Series beginning on Tuesday evening September 8, 2009. This is a competiton held four times between teams from Harrisonburg(The Rocktown Cutters),Staunton (The Queen City Royals) and Charlottesville ( The Charlottesville Foof). Last year the series winner was The Foof, based on additional points awarded for fan participation. Lets get out and support our Cutters. Venue TBA.
Marty Neary reported on  the “Kids Event” to be held on 

October 3, 2009. This event will be a combined effort of IMBA,HPD,and Parks & Rec. There will be time trials, pump track riding, a mile event, food for all and even an adult event. Stay tuned.

Dr. Dennis Dupont, a Sports Chiropractor, announced a new practice here in Harrisonburg. Dennis is a local who graduated from Broadway HS. He has been practicing now for eight years.
                                 UP COMING EVENTS
The Shenandoah 100 Mountain Bike Race, 9/6/02, leaves from Stokesville Campground. This is not officially a SVBC event, but one that we support and are generously compensated for.
The Shenandoah Valley Century, 9/13/09, leaves Hillandale Park. There are routes of 100,50 & 25 miles, with water stops approximately every 25 miles. The final palnning meeting will be held at the Lamphier/Hammond home on 8/13/09 (after the ride).
Shenanoah Valley Mountain Bike Festival, a three day celebration of riding, trail work and camaraderie, October 9,10 & 11. Help is needed before and after the event. Check with Marshall or Thomas for more information. 

                     

The meeting was adjourned around 9:00 pm. 
The next social meeting will be on Sept. 14 at Clementine at 7:30.
An informal meeting of the Board was held after the Social meeting adjourned. There has been some confusion and problems with calling a meeting where there would be a quorum. It was decided that a meeting date and time would be established and the meeting would be held regardless of attendance. Members not in attendance would be apprised of business via email, which is mostly how business is accomplished normally.

A few items discussed were:

Trail signs at Massanutten. Marty will talk to Kenny Hess.

Marty will investigate creating SVBC jersey’s for sale and to have as awards to members.

Erin sought permission to be interviewed by the DNR about the Coalitions trail work efforts. 
Basil Hangemanole 

Secretary, SVBC

